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WEEK 7 TERM 4                                                              Monday 26th November 2018 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Students were kept busy last week completing  
end-of-year assessments. It’s always one of my  
favourite times of the year as we reflect on where 
students were at the beginning of the year and 
measure their growth over two semesters. One of 
the most exciting set of results was Spelling. This 
year we tried a new program designed to develop 
reading, writing and spelling skills through phonemic 
awareness. On average, our students achieved a 
growth of one and a half years in their spelling age 
in a nine month period. Staff will now begin to write 
student reports over the next few weeks.  
 
On Wednesday, a representative from the  
department visited to seek feedback about the pilot 
program we have been involved in with Royal Far 
West. This semester we have been receiving our 
school counselling service through telecare and an 
outreach program provided by Royal Far West.  
Although we miss having our regular face-to-face 
counselling service, we see the program as a viable 
option while a counsellor isn’t available in our area. 
 
I attended our final RIEN meeting for the year,  
continuing the work with Jenni Wall, Curriculum  
Advisor on Thursday. We started working on a 
Scope and Sequence for the new PDHPE syllabus 
and discussed how our small schools can work  
collaboratively on programming in 2019.  
 
On Friday, Ella, Lily, Kaleb and I participated in the 
White Ribbon March in Lake Cargelligo, saying no to 
violence. We heard from the White Ribbon  
ambassador who had a very powerful message to 
share about domestic violence.   
      
Have a great Week 7! 
 
Miss Denna Tye   
Principal    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Kinder students, Percy, Gemma and Ruby have 

been fantastic leaders to our transition students, Eli, 

Michael and Tillan over the past few weeks. 
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PRESENTATION NIGHT 

Our annual presentation night and Christmas concert 

will be held at the Naradhan Hall on Tuesday 18th  

December. Please save the date and watch this space 

for more information as we get closer to the date.  

 

LAST DAY OF TERM 

The last day of term for students will be Wednesday 

19th December. The school will be hosting a Christmas 

lunch for students, families and school community 

members. Invitations will be sent out soon.  

 TERM 4 ASSEMBLY 

Our Term 4 Assembly will be held this Thursday 29th 

November starting at 2:30pm. The Term 4 P&C meeting 

will follow.  

 

INTENSIVE SWIMMING 

Our annual Intensive Swimming program is booked in 

for Monday 3rd—Friday 7th December. Please note the 

change in date. Miss J now holds an AUSTSWIM  

qualification and will be delivering some of the lessons. 

Students will travel on the bus and return to school by 

lunch time. Please ensure permission notes and money 

has been returned prior to swimming starting.  

 

SMALL SCHOOLS SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

Our Small Schools Swimming Carnival will be held  

Monday 10th December at the Lake Cargelligo  

Swimming Pool. It is our turn to the run the carnival so 

will be looking for lots of volunteers to help on the day.  

 

WORKING BEE 

The P&C will be holding a working bee after school on 

Tuesday 11th December to erect the new sandpit  

edging and top up the sand. The P&C would appreciate 

the support of parents and community members if you 

are available to assist on the day.  

 

YEAR SIX GRADUATION DINNER 

The Year 6 Graduation Dinner will be held on  

Wednesday evening, 12th December. As we did last 

year, all students and their parents will be invited and 

Year 6 students may invite other family members.  

Invitations were sent out last week. 

 

 

 WHAT’S COMING UP? 

Eli showed a  

particular interest 

in the Maths area 

during transition 

last week. 

Kaleb, Lily and 

Ella at the White 

Ribbon March in 

Lake Cargelligo 

last  

Friday. 
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A busy and creative  

afternoon was had last  

Monday to celebrate  

reaching 2,000 ClassDojo 

points! 



 

 

 
Anglican Church  

 

Sun. 2/12 (Advent 1) 
9 m @ Lake 
10. 30 am @ Tullibigeal 
 
Sun. 9 /12 (Advent 2) 
10 am @ Lake 
followed by Parish Council 
 
Sun. 16/12 (Advent 3) 
9 am @ Lake 
10. 30 am @ Tullibigeal 
12. 30 pm @ Weethalle 
 
Sun. 23/12 (Advent 4) 
10 am @ Lake 
2 pm @ Hillston 
6 pm, Benediction @ Lake 
 
Mon. 24/12 (Christmas Eve) 
5 pm, Kids Christmas @ Lake 
7 pm @ Tullibigeal 
9 pm @ Lake 
 
Tues. 25/12 (Christmas Day) 
9 am @ Lake 
 
Sun. 30/12 (Holy Family) 
10 am @ Lak3 
 
Tues. 1/1/19 (Naming of Jesus & New Years Day 
11 am @ Lake 
 
Sun. 6/1/19 (Epiphany Day) 
10 am @ Lake 

We would like to wish a big  

 

 

November Birthdays 
4th Grace Wilkes-Bowes 

7th  Matthew Hart 

11th      Anette Hayes 

17th      Sue Hill 

20th  Robert Templeton 

21st  Sarah Potter 

29th Chloe Homfray 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

SRC 
The SRC have muffins and ice blocks for sale at lunch 

time for 50 cents each 
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Term Four 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

7 

26th 

Kinder Transition 

27th 

Twilight Staff  

Development,  

3:30-6:30pm 

28th 29th 

Term 4 Assembly, 

2:30pm 

P&C Meeting, 3:10pm 

30th 

 

8 

3rd 

Intensive Swimming, 

Lake Cargelligo  

4th 

Intensive Swimming, 

Lake Cargelligo  

Twilight Staff  

Development,  

3:30-6:30pm 

5th 

Intensive  

Swimming, Lake 

Cargelligo  

6th 

Intensive Swimming, 

Lake Cargelligo  

 

 

7th 

Intensive  

Swimming, Lake 

Cargelligo  

Miss Tye @ Primary 

Principals Association 

Meeting, Temora 

9 

10th 

Small Schools  

Swimming Carnival, 

Lake Cargelligo 

11th 

P&C Working Bee, 

3:00pm 

12th 

Year 6 Graduation 

Dinner, Lake  

Cargelligo, 6pm 

13th 14th 

10 

17th 18th 

Presentation Night, 

Naradhan Hall, 

5:30pm 

19th 

Last Day of Term for 

Students 

Christmas Lunch, 

1pm 

20th 

Staff Development 

Day 

21st 

 

2019 Dates 

 Staff return Monday 4th February 

 Students return Wednesday 6th February 

 Lower Lachlan Swimming Carnival, Friday 22nd February 

 Western Swimming Carnival, Thursday 14th March 
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